MINUTES OF THE UNIVERSITY BUDGET COMMITTEE


(AMENDED)
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California  93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate


Ext. 8-2743

January 30, 2013 
Members Present:
J. Constable, P. Newell, R. Sanchez, J. Parks, R. Maldonado, J. Taviano, D. Bukofzer, A. Parham, D. Nef
Members Absent:

Visitors:
None
The meeting was called to order by Chair Constable at 3:36 p.m. in Thomas 117.
1. Minutes 

MSC to approve the minutes of 23 January 2013 with corrections.
2. Agenda

MSC to approve the agenda as distributed.

3. Communications and Announcements

Chair Constable met with Dr. Ayotte on 24 Jan. 2013 to determine the status of the IT strategic plan within the Academic Senate.  The Senate has been provided with an overview of the IT strategic plan but with no explicit information on potential costs associated with its implementation. 

R. Maldonado noted that the Level A Review Committee met to consider the budget of Information Technology.  Discussion within the Level A Review Committee did not address the IT strategic plan or its potential costs.  Other points of discussion addressed the SUG.  R.  Maldonado also noted that the historical budget allocations as presented illustrate a gradual erosion of funding for Academic Affairs and Student Affairs, while funding for Advancement, Facilities, and Athletics have increased.  Also noted was the Governor’s plan to restore $125 M to the CSU system, however, these monies include many pass-throughs that will result in an actual restoration of funds of only ~$30-40 M to the CSU System, of which ~6% will likely go to California State University Fresno.   The Level A Review Committee discussions highlighted the limited information on how and who makes budget allocations at the highest administrative levels.  The UBC will seek information on these issues from Mr. C. Moffitt.
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4. New Business

None.
5. Discussion of the budget model.

D. Nef met with the Deans over the holiday break to present the essential structure of the budget model and its approach to estimating College costs for classroom and administrative functions.  Within each of these areas D. Nef identified key parameters including those suggested to the UBC.  The discussions identified both new elements and potential modifications of existing elements within the model that should be addressed by the UBC.  Broadly, the Dean’s recognized the utility of the new model and its structure but were especially interested in the final budget allocations among the Colleges.  Next week D. Nef will provide details on the Dean’s comments and points that warrant the UBC attention.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm.
Agenda for Wednesday 6 February 2013

1. Approval of minutes of 30 January 2013.

2. Approval of agenda for 6 February 2013.

3. Communications and Announcements.

4. New Business.

5. Continued discussion on the budget model details.
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